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PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Two compete to develop dental surgical facility serving eastern North Carolina 

 
RALEIGH – Two applicants have filed competing Certificate of Need applications with the North Carolina 
Department of Health and Human Services to develop a dental outpatient surgical facility in Greenville or 
Fayetteville.     
   
The 2016 State Medical Facilities Plan identifies a need for one dental surgical facility to serve Region 3: HSA 
V and HSA VI, which include Anson, Beaufort, Bertie, Bladen, Brunswick, Camden, Carteret, Chowan, 
Columbus, Craven, Cumberland, Currituck, Dare, Duplin, Edgecombe, Gates, Greene, Halifax, Harnett, 
Hertford, Hoke, Hyde, Jones, Lenoir, Martin, Montgomery, Moore, Nash, New Hanover, Northampton, 
Onslow, Pamlico,  Pasquotank, Pender, Perquimans, Pitt, Richmond, Robeson, Sampson, Scotland, Tyrrell, 
Washington, Wayne, and Wilson counties. The proposals are as follows: 

 
 Surgical Center for Dental Professionals of Greenville proposes to develop a facility with two operating 

rooms and two procedure rooms in Greenville. The project is expected to cost $3.6 million and to be 
completed in October 2017. 

 Valleygate Dental Surgery Center of Fayetteville proposes to develop a facility with two operating rooms 
and two procedure rooms in Fayetteville. The project is expected to cost $4.8 million and to be completed 
in October 2017. 

 
Two public hearings for these projects will be held: 

 
 June 13, 2016 at 2:30 p.m. in the Cliffdale Meeting Room, Cliffdale Regional Branch Library, 6882 

Cliffdale Road, Fayetteville. 
 
 June 17th, 2016 at 1 p.m. in the Eugene James Auditorium on the 2nd Floor, Pitt County Administrative 

Office Building, 1717 West 5th St., Greenville. 
 
Anyone may file written comments concerning the proposals. Comments must be received by the Healthcare 
Planning and Certificate of Need Section no later than 5:30 p.m. on May 31. Comments may be submitted as an 
attachment to an email and sent to DHSR.CON.Comments@dhhs.nc.gov. Comments may also be mailed to the 
following address: 
 

Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section 
            Division of Health Service Regulation 

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/
https://www2.ncdhhs.gov/DHSR/ncsmfp/2016/2016smfp.pdf
https://www2.ncdhhs.gov/DHSR/ncsmfp/2016/2016smfp.pdf
mailto:DHSR.CON.Comments@dhhs.nc.gov


 
  

 

            2704 Mail Service Center 
            Raleigh, NC 27699-2704 
  
For more information contact: 

 
Gregory F. Yakaboski, Project Analyst 
Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section 
(919) 855-3873 
greg.yakaboski@dhhs.nc.gov   
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